
Athens, 27.01.2017 

Minutes of the 10th Mhpss Sub-Working Group at Babel Day Centre 

 

Chaired by Nikos Gkionakis, Scientific Associate of Babel Day Centre 

Participants: Society of Social Psychiatry and Mental Health, IRC, Solidarity Now, UNICEF, Babel Day 

Centre.  

Agenda:  

 Utilization of ToT on IASC principles and PFA 

 Final discussion on the advocacy letter  

 Update on the implementation of the new program "Integrated emergency health intervention for 

the refugee crisis" of Hellenic Centre of Disease Control and Prevention (KEELPNO)  

 Discussion on the handover of sensitive information when PoC are moved 

 AOB 

Updates 

Utilization of ToT on IASC 

principles and PFA 

 Inter-ogranization trainings are to be scheduled on PFA and 

IASC principles. 

 The need of finding funding for conducting a ToT on PFA 

for children was discussed. 

 All the actors present agreed on the need to share all the 

training activities. 

Final discussion on the 

advocacy letter  

 

 The feedback that was received was agreed to be added in 

the letter. Babel will share the letter as soon as possible in 

order to be finalized in the next MHPSS Sub-WG. 

The implementation of 

KEELPNO’s new programme 

 No further information was published regarding the 

implementation of this programme. 

Discussion on the handover of 

sensitive information when 

PoC are moved 

 After the request that the MHPSS Sub-WG has received by 

the Protection WG the issue of cases handover was 

discussed. All the actors present agreed on the following 

principles: 



  The issue of handover is not only an issue of inter 

– organization communication but there are certain 

prerequisites and procedures to which all those who gather 

and elaborate sensitive personal data need conform with. 

We refer to the greek legislation and the Hellenic Data 

Protection Authority on relevant issues. All the actors 

involved need to be aware of these procedures and follow 

them. 

 As far as the professional relationship between the 

beneficiaries and the professionals is concerned, the 

professional should ask the permission of his or her client to 

use the personal information and pass it to others 

 It is also important all the actors to advocate in order to gain 

better processes of moving for the refugees. This means that 

people and professionals should be informed for their move 

within a reasonable timeframe before it happens. This 

timeframe is needed in order for both sides to have the time 

to appropriately manage the “ separation”  and prepare the 

handover.  

Agenda for next WG 

 

 4Ws updating 

 Final discussion on the advocacy letter to the Ministry of 

Migration 

 Update on the implementation of the new program 

"Integrated emergency health intervention for the refugee 

crisis" of Hellenic Centre of Disease Control and Prevention 

(KEELPNO)  

 AOB 

 

The next meeting is going to take place on the 10th of February at 09:30 -11:00 at Babel Day Centre 

(72 I.Drosopoulou St.). 

The next Staff Care Sub-WG will take place on the 24th of February at 11:00-12:30 at Babel Day 

Centre. 

 


